

WEEKLY REPORT

Week of Aug. 17, 2020

Upcoming

 Virtual Costume Fun Run sponsored by Abundant Life Chiropractic, Friday, Aug. 21-Sunday, Aug. 23 at Raymore Parks. Grab your kids, get dressed up as your favorite superhero or character and go for a fun run at one of our park trails! Then take a picture, send it via Facebook



messenger to Raymore Parks and Recreation or to cdaut@raymore.com to collect your race medals. Registration is free, but is required for your medals. Check out the interactive trail map at raymore.com/virtual to find the perfect run for you!

• Raymore Farmers Market, 4-7 p.m., Tuesdays through September on Municipal Circle. Shop from local farmers and artisans for locally grown produce and plants, farm fresh eggs and meats, local honey, fresh baked goods and handmade crafts, accessories and childrens clothing and more.

Administration

- Human Resources Manager Shawn Aulgur participated in the MO-PRIMA board meeting.
- Assistant City Manager Mike Ekey and Finance Director Elisa Williams participated in the annual board meeting for the 58 Highway Marketplace CID.
- Assistant City Manager Mike Ekey, Communications Manager Melissa Harmer and City Planner Katie Jardieu met to discuss updates to the Current Projects Map on the City's website. The map outlines current City projects and private development projects so residents know what is happening throughout the City. to view the map, visit www.Raymore.com/CurrentProjects.

City Clerk

 City Clerk Jeanie Woerner and Deputy City Clerk Erica Hill participated in the Missouri City Clerks and Finance Officers Association Western Division meeting via Zoom.

Development Services

- The Planning & Zoning Commission met Tuesday and recommended approval of the replat of Prairie View of The Good Ranch. The replat modified lot lines to allow for an increase in the width of a utility easement. City Council will consider the request on Aug. 24.
- 21 residents attended a Good Neighbor meeting for the proposed rezoning of 65+ acres from "R-1P" Single-Family Residential Planned District to "R-2P" Single and Two-Family Residential Planned District to allow for the <u>Saddlebrook Subdivision</u>, located north of Hubach Hill Road and east of Stonegate Subdivision. The Planning and Zoning Commission will consider the request on Oct. 6.
- A site plan application was filed to locate a Scooter's Coffee on the north side of 58 Highway, immediately west of Foxwood Springs. The Planning & Zoning Commission will consider the request on Sept. 15.
- Randy Bryant filed a request for a variance to the front yard setback requirement along Granton Lane for a proposed home to be located at the southeast corner of Granton Lane and Bridgeshire Drive. The Board of Adjustment will consider the request on Sept. 15.

Parks & Recreation

- Facilities & Recreation Superintendent Jimmy Gibbs started on Monday, August 17th. Jimmy joins the Raymore team with a wealth of knowledge and experience in the field of Parks and Recreation.
- Contractors continue to work at T.B. Hanna Station as punch list items are completed and the sprayground nears completion. The sprayground continues to be closed, however, the rest of the park is open for public use.
- The 2020 Summer Camp ends this Friday. We will be celebrating with some video games and cake. Goodbye campers! Have a good school year!



- Director Musteen participated in the South Metro Directors Meeting in Pleasant Hill.
- Parks and Recreation Administration met with Park Board Chair Steve Trautman to review upcoming Park Board meetings and plans.
- Coaches meetings for soccer and baseball/softball were on Tuesday and Thursday. Teams should be called by a coach this week.
- Athletic Coordinator Todd Brennon met with Ray-Pec staff at Stonegate Elementary to review the adopted procedures for fall sports regarding Covid 19 safety measures.
- Centerview was host to the Joint Cities Meeting on Wednesday August 19.

Police

- The Raymore Police Department welcomed its newest member with the birth of Macie Mae Brackeen. Molly and baby Macie are doing great!
- Sergeant Don Shepard served as an instructor for the ARIDE: Advanced Roadside Impaired Driving Enforcement training which was hosted at Centerview for multiple agencies. Officers Maurice Lang and Gary Cochran attended for the Raymore Police Department.
- Chief Jan Zimmerman conducted the 3rd Quarter meeting of the SAFE Advisory Board via Zoom.
- Lt. Aly Abdelgawad taught
 Building Resilience: Surviving
 Secondary Trauma training in Jefferson City, as part of the Missouri
 Conservation Agent State Conference.
- Officers Cole Williams and Matt Huff attended Tactical Response Team training at the Cass County Sheriff's Office.
- Chief Jan Zimmerman participated in the Program Directors meeting at the Crime Commission.
- Emergency Management Director Ryan Murdock gave a presentation to the Raymore Rotary Club at the Creekmoor Clubhouse.
- Chief Jan Zimmerman met with Child Protection Center Director Lisa Mizell to discuss relevant issues for both agencies.



- Capt. Roger Mayberry and members of the RAPTOR deployed the drone for aerial photographs of the new Westgate interchange.
- Emergency Management Director Ryan Murdock and Chief Jan Zimmerman participated in the Ray Pec School Safety Task Force meeting at the district headquarters in Peculiar.

Public Works

Operations and Maintenance conducted:

- 136 Line Locates
- 39 City Hall Work Orders
- 3 Driveway Approach Inspections
- 2 Sidewalk Inspections
- 1 Final ROW Inspection
- 3 Meter Conversions
- 12 Potholes Patched
- 57 Service Requests Completed
- 321 Feet of Sidewalk/59 Sidewalk Panels/4 ADA Ramps Mudjacked
- Trimmed trees in front of signs in Old Town
- Replaced the missing stop and ID signs at Switch Grass & Buffalo Grass
- Repaired the street and storm on Creekmoor Pond Ln
- Repaired the fire hydrant that was hit by a car on 58 Hwy at Kentucky Rd
- Worked with Micro-Comm on the SCADA system upgrades
- Located the sewer main for a survey for the Pine St extension
- Dug up the street on Kensington and added concrete and asphalt after the sewer repair
- Patched curbs
- Repaired water meters
- Sewer jetted and ran the camera on Johnston Dr
- Ran the sewer camera in the Owen Good pressure main at Mazuma Credit Union

Engineering

- Westgate Drive was opened to traffic on Thursday.
- Staff continues work on the City Hall Detention Pond design.
- Work continues on the annual curb replacement project.
- The contractor began clearing the construction zone for the Harold Estates sewer extension.

All projects and additional information can be found on our website at www.Raymore.com/CurrentProjects.